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Our August club meeting will be held on August 6 at 9:30 AM on Zoom.  You will receive an email 
invitation to the meeting from Carolyn Kopper, on Wednesday before the Thursday meeting.  If 
you have not had the fun of using Zoom and would like some help to practice you can call Chris 
Sanderson at 858-442-1834 or Carolyn Kopper at 949-235-0842. 
 
The Kneedlers and Hookers group meets on Tuesdays at 2:00. All knitters and crocheters are welcome to join 
in on Zoom. Please contact Marylu Belisle via email to mlubelisle@icloud.com for instructions.  
 
The only other event on our calendar is the Friday afternoon group who Zoom every Friday at noon for 40 
minutes.  If you would like an invitation to that meeting send an email to SharonPhilippe@yahoo.com.  She 
will reply to your email to let you know that she has added you to the invitation list. 
 

A Word from our President 
 

News about our club elections (November 5th) from the Social Club Board of Directors, and questions for 
Sewing Etc Club members: 
- Each club shall, as necessary, hold their annual elections one of 3 ways as determined by the club board 
(Zoom, email, in person). 
The board has not decided this yet. What do you think? 
- a quorum must decide the outcome. This will be the majority of the participants. (not the majority of the club 
members) 
Example: a club sends out 100 emails and gets 50 reponses, then 26 equals a majority. 
- a club may elect to roll over individual annual membership dues from 2020 to 2021. (we already voted to do 
this.) 
- the Social Club Board does NOT recommend reimbursement of 2020 club dues if requested by the 
membership. However, it should be noted that each club will still be responsible for the $.25 membership fee 
due to the Social Club Board for fixed costs (like insurance, taxes, 1099 preparation and audit). The $.25 fee 
will be waived for the remainder of 2020, but will continue as usual in January 2021, whether or not clubs will 
be able to meet due to COVID 19. The Social Club Board's costs are fixed and need to be paid either way. 
 
 



Nominations for Sewing Club Board: 
I do not have confirmation from existing Board members as to their desired to continue on the Board. However, 
if you are interested in helping the club in this manner, please let me know. I'd like to have a proposed slate for 
2021 by the September (9/3) meeting. Board positions are President, Vice-president, Treasurer, Secretary.  
 
Hope to see you all at our next Zoom meeting on Thursday, August 6 at 9:30. 
Happy stitching... 
   Chris 
 

And a Message from Marcia 
 
Christmas stockings for the folks at Camp Pendleton are rolling in, and 
it is fabulous to see all the creativity you are using!  Bravo! 
Understand, please, stockings can be made from most any fabric - 
Christmas print is NOT a requirement!  (Though 'seasonal' colors would be good.) 
If you have fabric you are not going to use and would like to pass it on 
to someone else to use for Christmas stockings, 
OR 
If you need fabric to use in making stockings,  
let me know and I will do what I can to connect y'all. 
Many thanks for your generous efforts on behalf of the many at Camp Pendleton 
who so appreciate being remembered. 
 
Marcia Bruce  760-725-9334 
 

 
     Judy Lentz  4  Marjorie Humphrey 16                  Jane Shriver  22 
    Ana Yushida  11      Michelle Schreiner  19          Sarah Rhee   23 
    Kathleen Payne 13  Barbara Michelesen 21     Chris Sanderson 31 
  Lorraine Kleeman 14 Karen Lohr  22  
     

SUNSHINE 

If you know of anyone with the need for a sunshine card, please call or email our Sunshine girl 
Bunny – 760-732-0711 or bjquint@cox.net 
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